

Klinginsmith, Gregg <klinginsmithg@warrencor3.k12.mo.us>

School Board Meeting Notes 7-12-21

1 message

Gregg Klinginsmith <klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us> Reply-To: Gregg Klinginsmith <klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us> To: klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us

Mon, Jul 12, 2021 at 8:17 PM

Hello Warren County R-III Families,

Below are the notes from the July 12, 2021 Warren County R-III School Board meeting.

Retirement



Congratulations to Rebecca Westerman for her many years of service to the school district. Congratulations on your retirement!

New Hires

Congratulations and welcome to Lori Hayden as a special education teacher at Warrior Ridge, Danielle Beeler as a high school business teacher, and Brooke Schaffer as a teacher at the Alpha Academy.

Superintendent Reports

Dr. Klinginsmith gave updates about communication, COVID, and the district finances. The district spent \$998,271 less than was spent last year. The total decrease in spending over the last two years is \$1,818,655. The district's ending fund balance for the 20-21 school year is 20.31%.

You can view all of the reports on BoardDocs. Here is a direct link to the meeting.

Contracts and Agreements

Agreements with the City of Warrenton and the City of Truesdale were approved for crossing guards and school resources officers.

A complete list of all contracts and agreements are on BoardDocs. Here is a direct link to the meeting.

Policy Approvals

Several new policies were approved. Many of the policies center around Title IX. A complete list of approved policies are on BoardDocs. Here is a direct link to the meeting.

New Business

A new position was approved to coordinate serving dinner to all students. All students will be able to receive a free dinner on school days. More information will be sent out once this position is filled. This position and the food needed is reimbursable and should not be an additional expense to the district. Students will now be able to receive a free breakfast, lunch, and dinner for next school year.

Improvements to the security of the Black Hawk Middle School/ Daniel Boone Campus and the High School were approved. New exterior locks will be installed on all doors. Electronic fobs will be used to enter the building instead of physical keys. For those renting facilities, they will need to have a fob checked out to them once they are available.

Sincerely,

Gregg Klinginsmith, Ed.D.

Superintendent of Schools

Warren County R-III School District

Warren County R-3 School District would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to be removed from our list, please contact Warren County R-3 School District directly. To stop receiving all email messages distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and confirm: Unsubscribe

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with parents, students and staff through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.